To: 
Cape Elizabeth Town Council 

From:   Michael K. McGovern

Re: 
Proposal from Councilor Lynch Regarding Bar/Tavern Regulations 
Date:
April 7, 2008 

Chairman Lynch has asked for an item on the Town Council agenda relating to regulating bars and taverns in Cape Elizabeth. The following draft is intended to give some form to the suggestions from Councilor Lynch. The draft has not been reviewed by legal counsel. 

Zoning Ordinance

Amend Sec 19-1-3 Definitions to include: 
Bar or Tavern: Premises used primarily for the sale or dispensing of alcoholic beverages by the drink for onsite consumption and where food may be available for consumption as an accessory use to the principal use.  Any premises where the sale of such beverages exceeds 50.0% of the annual gross retail sales for the premises shall be considered as a bar or tavern. 
Add as a permitted use in 

19-6-4 Town Center District

19-6-5- Business District A

19-6-6
- Business District B

Add Performance Standard to these districts providing:

Bar or tavern: 

Any bar or tavern shall have no more than XX seats. There shall be no outdoor seating or serving of alcoholic beverages outside the premises.  There shall be one parking space for every 1.5 seats in addition to required seats for any accessory use.  There shall be no discounting of alcoholic beverages by time of day or day of week. Live music and dancing are not permitted.  Bars and taverns shall only operate within the hours of ____ to _____. 
The exact provisions to be approved will be placed in the same form as other performance standards. 

Chairman’s Lynch’s suggestion re: minors on the premises of a tavern is already addressed in Maine statutes:: MRSA 28 A- §1066-A. Taverns

